
 

 

February 8, 2021 

 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, February 8, 2021 at 7:30 pm. at the 

East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The meeting was 

called to order by Chairman Corey Meyer. In addition to Mr. Meyer, supervisors present were: Mr. John 

Blowers via Zoom, Mr. Dave Buckwalter, Mr. Ethan Demme via Zoom and Mr. Glenn Eberly via Zoom. 

Also, present was Mr. Ralph Hutchison Township Manager and Ms. Tara Hitchens Director of 

Planning/Zoning Officer via Zoom. 

 

The meeting was held using Zoom, an internet web conferencing tool. A recorded statement was played 

regarding the use of Zoom for this public meeting including instructions for the public to use in order to 

participate in the meeting. 

 

In attendance in the meeting room: 

 

Lynn Commero, representing LNP via Zoom 

Tony Seitz, representing High Associates via Zoom 

Eric Mountz, via Zoom 

Don Jacobs, via Zoom 

David Stauffer, via Zoom 

L. Zimmerman, via Zoom 

Jaime Zabala, via Zoom 

Ambrose Heinz, representing McDonalds via Zoom 

Mike Geithner, representing McDonalds via Zoom 

Rich Alt, representing McDonalds via Zoom 

Dave Bittner, representing Devon Creek Phase 2 via Zoom 

Bill Briegle, representing Devon Creek Phase 2 via Zoom 

Mark Stanley, Esq., representing Dutch Wonderland via Zoom 

Russel Pugh, Esq. 

 

Public Comment (non-agenda items) 

 

      None 

 

Consent Agenda 

a. Approval of the Minutes of the Monday, January 18, 2021 Regular Meeting 

b. Approval to pay invoices from all funds: Total $371,259.71 

c. Request for Release of Financial Security: 338 Beechdale Road – Beiler 

d. Request for Reduction of Financial Security: 1625 Old Phila Pk. – Campus Shoppes 

 

Chairman Meyer presented the bills to be paid from various funds for the total amount of 

$371,259.71. He mentioned the large payment amount to $16,676.09 to Town Planning Partners for 

consulting services related to the Bridgeport Mobility Plan, $6,170.00 to E.M. Kutz for a new snow plow 

and $5,192 to State Workers Insurance Fund for quarterly contribution (Volunteer Fire coverage).  

 

Chairman Meyer also mentioned the Request for a Full Release of Financial Security for 338 Beechdale 

Road – Beiler and a Request for Reduction of Financial Security: 1625 Old Philadelphia Pk. – Campus 

Shoppes it will be reduced by $211,645.50 leaving a remaining balance of $52,606.50. 

 



 

 

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Mr. Demme seconded the 

motion and it was passed by unanimous roll call vote. 

 

Presentation re: Walnut Street Extension & Greater Lancaster Heritage Pathway 

 

Mr. Tony Seitz of High Associates was in attendance via zoom. He thanked the Board for giving him and 

fellow colleagues the opportunity to present the progress that they have made on the project.  He stated that 

he believes that they would not have made this progress but for the spirit of cooperation and partnership 

that all the stakeholders have made on this project. That includes East Lampeter Township, Lancaster 

County, City of Lancaster, High Associates and their state partner at PennDOT. 

 

Mr. Sietz stated that he has representatives of the design team in attendance with him via zoom and that 

they will present different features of the project. He mentioned they continue to make a lot of progress on 

the design of the project. He stated you can think of the project as five components that all work together 

and him and his colleagues are going to present them tonight. He mentioned they have a lot more detail on 

the state road section from the Route 30 interchange to the proposed roundabout. There is more detail on 

component number two he’ll call the bridge over Millcross Road. Number three the roundabout itself, 

number four Ben Franklin Blvd. which is a new section of Township road that will be dedicated to East 

Lampeter Township between the roundabout and Greenfield Rd. and then Greater Lancaster Heritage 

Pathway the multi-jurisdictional multi-use trail. Mr. Sietz mentioned that the design, the intent and the 

purpose of the project really has not changed. It is still 1.1-mile section of road most of it within PennDOT 

right of way. It still makes a 90 degree turn at the roundabout to connect to Greenfield Rd. via Ben Franklin 

Blvd. Most importantly there is still no intent, no proposal, no desire and no design to go any further to the 

east beyond the roundabout. So, all those have been consistent with what they shared a year ago.  

 

Mr. Sietz stated that their agenda tonight is to preview in more detail the five components that he mentioned 

and to answer any questions the Board may have.  

 

The Presentation then began: Mr. Eric Mountz of Traffic Planning and Design started off the presentation 

by describing the five components. Mr. Don Jacobs also of Traffic Planning and Design handled the second 

part of the presentation which dealt with the noise impacts of the project. After the presentation there was 

some questions and discussion amongst the Board, the presenters and the public. Mr. Pugh asked if there 

had been an agreement reached with PADOT to restrict use of their right of way east of this section to only 

the proposed multi use trail. Mr. Seitz indicated that the use of the right of way east of this project has not 

yet been discussed. 

 

 

Old Business 

 

a. Devon Creek Phase 2 Plan #15-38: Request to reinstate plan approval and provide a time extension 

to record the plan 

 

Mr. Dave Bittner the consulting engineer was in attendance via zoom as well Mr. Bill Briegle of Keystone. 

Mr. Bittner mentioned that they were before the Board back in November of 2020 to get the conditional 

approval on the plan. Since then a letter was sent out which required a letter to be sent back from the 

applicant within 30-days accepting the conditions. Mr. Bittner stated that was not provided so essentially, 

they are back requesting it to be reinstated. He mentioned that since then they have received another round 

of comments from David Miller Associates which they are currently working through. He stated they are 

also asking for an additional time extension to meet the conditions as they work through them. 

 



 

 

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to conditionally approve the request to reinstate plan approval with all of 

the prior conditions and provide a 93-day time extension to record the plan for Devon Creek Phase 2 Plan 

#15-38. Mr. Blowers seconded the motion and it was passed with a 4:1 roll call vote. Mr. Demme voted 

against the motion. 

 

b. McDonald’s Land Development Plan #20-18 – LHE / East Town Center 

 

Mr. Ambrose Heinz the attorney for the applicant along with Mike Geithner from Bowler Engineering and 

Rich Alt of McDonald’s were in attendance via zoom. Mr. Geithner stated that this plan has been before 

the Planning Commission and this is simply a drive-thru upgrade to the existing McDonald’s restaurant 

located at 2090 Lincoln Highway East. The drive thru side of the building will be upgrade to a side-by-side 

drive-thru configuration and in doing so there will be a loss of five parking spaces on that side of the 

building. The plan and overall shopping center will still comply with parking so although they are losing 

parking they are still in compliance with the zoning ordinance. Mr. Geithner mentioned that McDonald’s 

drive-thru sales are much higher than their sit-down sales. So, in regards to the number of parking spaces 

they need even with the loss of the five it is still adequate for McDonalds.  Drive-thru sales in a non-

pandemic scenario are upwards of 70% of their business, in the current pandemic it’s upwards of 90% plus. 

The side-by-side drive-thru on the plan is to create two lanes with an island in the middle and associated 

menu boards and then merge back into one single lane behind the McDonald’s and then go to the traditional 

pay window and then pick up. That is the extent of the improvement they have a handful of waivers that 

they are asking for and a discussion item in regards to the sidewalk and path requirements associated with 

South Oakview Road.  

 

Mr. Heinz added one additional point with respect to the drive-thru, he stated that they did have a Zoning 

Hearing Board regarding having this side-bide-side drive-thru and it was approved by the Zoning Hearing 

Board. He mentioned that with respect to zoning they are all clear further they received a recommendation 

for conditional approval subject to engineering comments from the Planning Commission. The most recent 

comment letter from David Miller its basically a clean letter and it addresses their request for waivers. The 

first requested waiver relates to having a subdivision plan of not more than 10 lots fronting on an existing 

street to waive the preliminary plan application requirement under section 303a. The seconded requested 

waiver is relating to the planned scale under Section 403b. 3rd? The fourth requested waiver is related to the 

sidewalk along the west side of the building. The last waiver relates to improvement of existing adjacent 

streets. Mr. Heinz stated they are looking for the Board to act on the waivers and to grant the approvals.  

 

After a brief discussion:  

 

Mr. Blowers made a motion to conditionally approve McDonald’s Land Development Plan #20-18 -2090 

LHE East Town Center requested waivers except to provide pathway work along S. Oakview Rd. between 

the curb and parking area of the site.   Mr. Buckwalter seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous 

roll call vote.  

 

 

New Business 

 

None 

 

Action Items 

 

a. 2020 East Lampeter Planning Commission Annual Report 

 



 

 

Mr. Hitchens stated that the Planning Commission has to prepare an annual report and provide it to the 

Board by March 1st. She stated the report goes through how many meetings they had the number of plans 

they reviewed and commented on as well as conditional uses or rezoning requests. They noted that there 

are two new members to the Planning Commission in November of 2020 and that John Keylor did not seek 

reappointment as chairman. It also includes what the Planning Commission hopes to accomplish in 2021. 

Ms. Hitchens also stated that they will continue with educational opportunities as time permits. They will 

make obvious recommendations to the Board on typical business and other issues that the Board assigns to 

the Planning Commission. In addition, they really do want to take a look at the subdivision and land 

development ordinance and changes to that document in 2021.  

 

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to accept the 2020 East Lampeter Planning Commission Annual Report. 

Mr. Blowers second the motion and it was passed by unanimous roll call vote.  

  

b. Resolution to provide 10% credit to all Sanitary Sewer accounts for 2021 billings 

 

Chairman Meyer stated that the Township Solicitor put together a resolution for the Township’s sanitary 

sewer service billing discount in response to the economic impacts of the pandemic.  

 

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to adopt Resolution to provide 10% credit to all Sanitary Sewer accounts 

for 2021 billings. Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous roll call vote.  

 

Resolution 2021-04 

 

c. Sanitary Sewer Fees Agreement re: Dutch Wonderland billing corrections 

 

Mr. Hutchison stated that Mr. Stanley who was in attendance via zoom helped with preparing the 

agreement. He stated that this came out of discovery that there were problems with some of the billings that 

went to Dutch Wonderland as well as payment consistency which resulted from some of the billing issues 

the Township had. Mr. Hutchison stated that Township staff approached Dutch Wonderland and Mr. 

Stanley as their representative to resolve the issue. It has been somewhat long standing for a few years and 

so the Township hopes to resolve it in this way by settling the matter through this agreement and providing 

for payments to pay the amount that’s due. The Township is recommending approval from the Board.  

 

Mr.Stanley stated that he echoes what Mr. Hutchison said and that he has been working with Mr. Hostetter, 

Mr. Hutchison and the Township’s solicitor. He stated that the biggest issue from a business perspective is 

this billing after the fact that couldn’t be worked into budgets as they moved forward. It was addressed with 

a lot of discussion back and forth. The Township’s willingness to allow them to extend it over the next 

couple of years for purposes of the agreed to amount.  

 

Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Sanitary Sewer Fees Agreement re: Dutch Wonderland billing 

corrections. Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous roll call vote.  

 

 

Manager’s Report: 

 

Mr. Hutchison Stated he doesn’t have anything to report at this time and that the major projects that the 

Township has been working on the Board is all up to speed on.  

 

 

Adjournment 

 



 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter and seconded by Mr. Demme to adjourn the meeting. The motion 

was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be held on Monday, 

March 1, 2021 beginning at 7:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ralph Hutchison  

Township Manager 

 



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight



lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight

lmartin
Highlight


